SUPERVISORS MEETING

Meeting of May 16, 2007
CALL TO ORDER

ROLL CALL
Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Kenneth Joseph, Joseph Hubbard, Deputy Clerk Deborah Allsup, Attorney Alex Libell, and Recorder Deborah Dawson.

Glenn Loyet made a motion to excuse Gary Hursey and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. Motion carried. 

Others present: Gary Fohne, Gerard Helldoerfer 
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES

Joseph Hubbard made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor as presented and Kenneth Joseph seconded the motion. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.

SENIOR REPORT


Glenn Loyet stated that Mary Ann Turner passed away and the O’Fallon Township sent a memorial. Glenn Loyet made a motion that Donnette Lloyd who resides at 750 Weber Road, O’Fallon replaces her on the Senior Citizens Committee and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle. Motion carried. The next Senior Committee meeting will be May 23rd. 
YOUTH REPORT

Kenneth Joseph reported that the Youth Committee next meeting will be next Monday night May 21st.
PLANNING

None
AFTER PROM


Gary Hursey was absent and Deborah Allsup stated that there was a good turn out. Last year there was an ending balance of approximately $3,400 to start the following year but there is a balance of only $1,400 to start off next year. They are discussing a possibility of maybe the Township and the City sponsor After Prom and stop with business donations because we did not get a lot of help there this year. Also discussing maybe increasing the ticket price to $15.00-$20.00 to do away with the parents donations because there was a poor response also. Kenneth Joseph stated that the parents in O’Fallon have no interest in anything. Joseph Hubbard stated that maybe it should come to an end. 
TRUSTEES


Kenneth Joseph stated that two people on the Planning Committee don’t agree with Kyle McCarter because he interjects too many personal comments, and Bill Woods is concerned. Glenn Loyet stated that one of the members John Hollerbach has been missing a lot of hearings and Kenneth Joseph stated that John has had a lot of health problems and they may need to talk to him to see what is going on. Supervisor Gary Ahle will talk to Bill Woods. Kenneth Joseph stated that the intersection on Seven Hills Road and Weil needs something done there because it is a very dangerous intersection. He urges that there be a flashing light with dangerous intersection ahead. The traffic is tremendous now with the school. Kenneth Joseph talked to the City and they told him they have nothing to do with that it is the County and Highway Commissioner.
SUPERVISORS REPORT


Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the TOI 2007-08 dues and seconded by Glenn Loyet. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried. Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he would have to contact them because we do not have an assessor and he didn’t like the way it was worded. 

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the donation of $175.00 to the American Legion Boys State Program and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried. Kenneth Joseph stated that maybe we should think about increasing the amount next year. 

Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the Educational Workshop for himself and Debbie Dawson on June 22nd and Glenn Loyet seconded the motion. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that Kruep Construction did us a favor by putting two plaques on the west wall outside for the seniors who came to the Nutrition Center everyday. The Nutrition Center purchased the plaques. He also stated that the blacktop is done and the Food Pantry was going great. Glenn Loyet asked if the back gates were going to opened soon and Supervisor Ahle stated that until we get all of the markings and parking blocks taking care of the gates would be closed. Deborah Allsup stated that someone almost got hit crossing over the parking lot. 
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the TOI 2007 Legislative Conference is September 5 & 6, 2007 in Washington D.C. No one is interested.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the O’Fallon Township Board received a Thank you letter from the O’Fallon Township High School for the generous donation to the OTHS Blizzard event signed by Mike Engel.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he talked to Ted Lempke about the insurance on the 88,000 sq. ft and we have adequate coverage. We had to add about 1,600 sq. ft for the Food 
Pantry and we do not insure any contents or donations. Supervisor Ahle is going to check on the insurance for the Food Pantry with Ted Lempke. The generator was donated by District 90.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS

                                                  Town Fund                     $42,629.35
                                                  General Assistance             9,842.89
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor as presented and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT

None

Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Joseph Hubbard. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.

                                                               Respectfully submitted by:

                                                               Orval H. Schloemann

                                                               Town Clerk

